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�Newsworthy

�

On behalf of the Waddell Creek Association Board and fellow members, we offer our sincere 
congratulations to Jeremy Lin in his new staff position! Effective March 9, Jeremy will serve as the 
Staff Services Analyst at State Parks. This is a much deserved promotion and will be an added boost 
to our programs at Rancho del Oso.

Salamander Saturday on March 4 was 
a tremendous success with over two 
hundred people in attendance! Four 
different salamanders were on display, 
including the Pacific Giant Salamander.

A salamander sing-a-long was led by Jeremy 
and Jasmine Lin, in complete salamander 
garb. The beading and coloring crafts were 
popular, and hikes led by Jeremy went 
into the woods to find newts. It was a 
beautiful day at Rancho del Oso and a 
significant salute to our local amphibians.

Let ’s  welcome ne w B oardmemb er
Ed Poser, who will be developing and 
posting a blog about different aspects 
of the Waddell Valley and the trails. More 
to come in the next newsletter!

�

Wilderness Patrol Volunteer Training

California State Parks, Santa Cruz District
Trainings will occur on Saturdays, April 1, 8, and 15  �  May 6, 13, and 20

Wilderness Patrol volunteers hike or mountain bike into scenic backcountry and contribute to the health 
and function of our beautiful State Parks! Training topics include: roving interpretation, visitor engagement, 
trail maintenance standards, reporting guidelines and operation protocol for Nisene Marks, Castle Rock  
and Rancho del Oso Big Basin Redwoods State Parks.

Please contact Jeremy Lin (jeremy.lin@parks.ca.gov or 831-427-2288) for more information and application 
materials.



Rancho del Oso — Coastal Section of Big Basin Redwoods State Park
The Rancho del Oso Nature and History Center is open to the general public.

The Center is located 2 miles south of Año Nuevo (or 16 miles north of Santa Cruz) just off Highway 1. 
Turn at the first road south of the Waddell Creek bridge and follow the signs. Extreme weather may cancel events; please call ahead. 

For more information or to register for events, call 831 427-2288 or email jeremy.lin@parks.ca.gov.

Go Green!
If you would like to go paperless, please send your full name and email to judybugg46@yahoo.com.

Rancho del Oso News is published quarterly by the Waddell Creek Association, a nonprofit 501(c)(3) organization.
Editor: Judy Buck. Writers: Jeremy Lin.

Production: Linda Brodman.

Waddell Creek Association
3600 Highway 1
Davenport, CA 95017
Return Service Requested

Board of Directors:
Walter Hays, President
Connie Adams
Nan Singh-Bowman
Judy Buck
Lea Haratani
Susan Krivin
Ed Poser
Joyce Rosenstiel

Advisory Panel:
Anne Briggs
Reed Flocks
Sandy Lydon
Frank “Lud” McCrary
Fred McPherson
Charles Prentiss
Alverda Orlando
Ralph Steinberg
Gary Strachan
Diane West-Bourke
John Working

v
Our Mission

The Waddell Creek Association, in cooperation with California State Parks, works to educate and inspire 
public appreciation and stewardship of the extraordinary natural and cultural resources of the Waddell Valley, 
by providing resources and support for volunteer and educational programs at Rancho del Oso/Big Basin 
Redwoods State Park. Your membership helps us achieve these goals.


